
Dear Resident: 

 

This letter is to inform you that there will be concrete repair work on Brainard Rd. 
starting either   Monday October 25, or Monday November 1 and lasting 
approximately one week.  

Due to this work, Brainard Rd., traffic direction will be restricted to ONE WAY 
NORTH BOUND ONLY (TOWARDS RIDGEBURY BLVD.) from Rae Rd. to 
Ridgebury Blvd. You may use either Ford Rd. or Croyden Rd. when you need to 
drive south bound to reach your home. This means that if you live north of  Rae 
Rd.,  when you pull out of your driveway, you will need to head NORTH towards 
Ridgebury Blvd. Another option is to head north and use Sheldon to Ford or 
Croyden to travel back to the south. 

Thank you for your cooperation, and please drive carefully through the 
construction zone during the work. 

If your driveway access is interrupted during the work, the contractor will notify 
you the day before the area in front of the drive will be removed.  

If you have any questions, please contact the City Engineer, Jeff Filarski at (440) 
399-0180 or at Filarski@cvelimited.com. 

 

Sincerely, 

Mayor Joseph M. Cicero, Jr.  

 

 




